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May 30, 2019 

 

Dear Ptr. James and Mrs. Bonnie Johnson, 

 

Greetings! In the name of our Lord Jesus Christ our Savior. 

  Great blessing be with you and to your family always. Me and my family are very 

thankful for your prayers and support that keeps us continue the ministry that God has 

entrusted to us here in Sitio Gomez, Mabatang, Abucay, Bataan.  

Last April 30 to May 1, we participated on the Abucay Youth Camp 2019 with 12 

fresh young people and 6 of them got saved on that event and we’re planning to have a 

Water Baptism this coming June 9 because two of them decided to follow our Lord Jesus 

Christ and be a part of His Ministry.  

And finally! We’re too glad to tell you that Beulah Land Baptist Mission of Sitio 

Gomez was now officially an organized local church and has been named Beulah Land 

Independent Baptist Church. More than 20 faithful members pledged their lives last May 

19 to joyfully work and battle here in Sitio Gomez, Mabatang along God’s word. 

We are also planning to have our 5th Vacation Bible School this June 28-30, 2019 

but we need tough prayers for that as of now since it is the first time for our church to 

handle this program alone without any support from the mother church and especially in 

the future activities. We always find opportunity to reach and teach the people of Sitio 

Gomez to hold fast with their faith and help them fill up their spiritual needs. We are very 

glad to have you because you’re really a great instrument to fulfill these visions for God’s 

Ministry in Sitio Gomez. 

We are hardly asking for prayers for these upcoming activities this summer season 

and for the Lord to provide the fund and make them happen. We know that it would always 

be sacrificial but we eagerly pray to bring it more to your account and hand you abundant 

rewards for all your efforts with outpouring blessings for as we continue serving him and 

praise his name until his time to come back. 

 

In Christ, 

Ptr. Jerry E. de Guzman 

 

 

 

 

 

 


